
CARLTON-ON-TRENT PARISH COUNCIL 
 Minutes of the meeting of  

Carlton-on-Trent Parish Council held  
in the Village Hall, Main Street, Carlton on Trent on  

 Tuesday 16th February at 7.30pm 
 

Present:  
Cllr T Cooper (Chair), Cllr N Fletcher (Vice-Chair), Cllr J Clark, Cllr M Eley, Cllr F Jerome, Cllr M Martin, Cllr R Whate, CCllr B Laughton, DCllr S Michael and T Grimes (Clerk)  

 Although the meeting was quorate both the chair and vice chair were absent at the start of the meeting so JC proposed RW take the chair. The rest of the councillors agreed and 
RW chaired the meeting until TC arrived.  

1) To consider any apologies for absence 
TC and NF apologised for their late arrival.  2) To receive any declarations of interest in items on the agenda  
None. 

 3) 10 minute open forum to receive questions and comments from members of the public 
There were no public present  4) To respond to the County Council proposal to introduce waiting restrictions on Great 
North Road Cromwell 
The plans were discussed and it was felt that yellow lines were a positive move but that verge markers would not stop the issue of waiting traffic.  
 RESOLVED: to suggest that work goes further, putting yellow lines the full length of the road 
and a boxed area at the garage entrance.  (proposed by MM, seconded by JC and carried unanimously) 
 TC and NF arrived.  5) To consider any planning matters a) Planning applications to discuss 

i) 16/00105/LBC Dovecote Great North Road amendments to existing planning permission 
Councillors felt that there was nothing of concern in proposed changes.  
RESOLVED: to support the application  
(proposed by TC, seconded by MM and carried unanimously) 
  6) To consider any financial matters a) To determine the following payments 

i) village hall fee 
This was set at £3 for 1 hour to be carried forward with the £6 from the January meeting. 

 7) To raise any other business which may need to be included on the agenda of the next meeting 
The clerk made councillors aware of several items being added to the pack. 



The clerk also asked CCllr BL about the Nottinghamshire Mineral Plan having heard that gravel work may impact on flooding. His response was that it would not affect Carlton on Trent as the 
gravel works were at Shelford. CCllr BL confirmed that a Traffic Regulation Order had been requested by the head of Highways 
to get the weight limit signs moved. NF asked that a litter pick date be put on the March agenda. TC asked what could be done next over the A1 noise having heard that Carlton had not made it 
through to the next round. Councillors disputed the cost and the number of houses affected. RW asked whether Emma Stewart and Victoria Lazenby could be invited to speak to the village. 
CCllr BL suggested a meeting with Robert Jenrick at one of his surgeries.  RW asked why the A1 noise emails were sent to TC not the clerk and requested that any replies be circulated to the council for approval prior to sending. 
ME asked why the incident with walkers on the rail crossing had not been raised on this agenda. The clerk said it had been put on the March agenda. 
 

 8) To note the date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be at 7.30pm on 1st March. 
  
The meeting closed at 8.20pm     
 


